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“Intensive Care” Project For Auxiliary

by Ruth L. Mounk

The executive of the
West Haldimand Gen-
eral Hospital Auxiliary
met March 7th with ten
members repeating the
Auxiliary Prayer. Mrs.
H. Gowan, secretary,
read the minutes of the
last meeting.

Treasurers Report
was read by Mrs. Julia
Nauman in the absence
of the treasurer Mrs.
Barb Held. Moved by
Mrs. Nauman and sec-

onded by Mrs. Leone
Slack that the report be
adopted.

Bills were presented
and it was moved by
Mrs. Vera Slack and
seconded by Mrs. M.
M(_)ntague that bills be
paid.

Moved by Mrs. Leone
Slack and seconded by
Mrs. Julia Nauman that
copies of reminders for
members be sent to each
unit.

Mrs. Helen Doyle
gave out tickets for each
unit for the draw at
the Annual Dinner. The
tickets for the Annual
Dinner are $2.50 which
will be held at Mac-
Millan Hall, Caledonia,
April 4th at 6:30 p.m.
and catered to by the
Presbyterian Ladies,
Caledonia.

A spring luncheon will
be held by Zone No. 4,
Thursday April 12th
at the Parish Hall, St.

SPRINGBOARD TO SPRING-SUMMER STYLES

Attention all fashion-
conscious men, women and
children. All the new
looks—as set forth in the

¢ SRR
latest issue of the leading
needlework and crafts maga-
zine, “McCall’s Needlework &
Crafts’—are here.

The new look in knitted
and crocheted designs fea-
tures the bare tops, the lay-
ers, and the soft and fuzzy
textures. For the woman who
loves the classics, there are
suits, tweeded and soft. For
men, a coilection of knits in
natural tones. And for the
children, a group of happy
knits in paintbox colors,

party outfits in lacy crochet,
and tiny bathing suits in
dunkable yarn.

“Starting with the Spring-
Summer 1973 issue,” notes
Rosemary McMurtry, editor-
ial director, ‘“we are bringing
you two new services. The
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first is a list of craft fairs
scheduled throughout the
United States- this year. The
second will help you find
some necessary craii suppiies
so that you may begin your
new project right away.”

A romantic shimmer of
color highlights the nostalgia
section. Found at an antiques

fair in California, the cro-
cheted shawl was made in

Austria. Also featured are
turn-of-the-century embroi-
deries which have been
adapted into a picture-frame
for a baby.

Since needlepoint is still
very much to the point, the
magazine presents a special
section with big and small
things to make. There’s a
handy reference page with
just about all the needlepoint
“how-to’s” you will need to
start.

life in on crafts. The decorat-
ing section is just the place to
start. While she embroiders a
tablecloth, she can keep him
busy wiih woodworking or
weaving a beauliful rug to
underline the cozy scene.

Getting you ready for the
spring, the editors of the mag-
azine have designed and col-
lected lots of great looks
made in all sorts ol craft tech-
niques. For hikers, there'’s a
canteen cover in macrame.
For bikers, a gay needlepoint
butterfly to light on a bicycle
seat! And for the sea enthu-
siast, two fantastic ideas for
shipboard—comfortable terry
deck cushions and a director’s
chair set that is washable
needlepoint!

voy

A simulated mouse in your
house will make guests want
to smile and say ‘‘cheese.” A
design for the furry pet ap-
pears in the bazaar section.
Turn the pages and you will
see great jewelry looks from
the sea. Also here are lots of
macrame, as well as kitchen
put-ons and a houseful of
puppets.

And youngsters find out
the fun way how great it is to
design their own thing. From
bags and belts to a summit
tent—they busily trim with
tube paints, iron-on fabrics

= and tapes.

The crafty woman wl
want to get the man in her

CARLOAD
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Look for y:)ur copy of the

£ new Spring-Summer 1973 is-
£ sue of “McCall’s Needlework

& Crafts Magazine” at your
local newsstand or wherever
magazines are sold.

Georges Church, St
Catharines. Registra-
tion $1.90 and luncheon
is $2.25.

An Institute for Aux-
iliary Personnel is
April 10th and 11th in
Toronto. Application to
be in by March 30th.

Coffee shop report
was read by Mrs. Betty
Martin. White saucers
have been ordered for
cups. Brown cupboard
in coffee shop helps to
keep the broom and
laundry bag under
cover. There is also a
coat hanger put in the
store room for Aux-
ilians coats.

Some days there is
either too much ham or
noi enough. So, when
this happens, the only
way that Betty Martin
can regulate the order-
ing is by leaving a note
for her. A new can
opener is being pur-
chased as well as a new
kind of container for the
juice.

Sewing Convenor,
Mrs. Joyce Bray , is in
much need of things for
the peg board.

Dean Says-

Volunteer Convenor,
Mrs. Julia Nauman,
would like to know what
units thought of elimin-
ating the Sunday
morning  shift. The
second Saturday after-
noon shift is being
looked after by Cale-
donia Unit. There are
extra older styled
smocks for $5.00.

Crystal Ball Con-
venor, Mrs. Leone
Slack, mentioned about
looking for a different
band and it is also
necessary to book the
Summer Gardens soon.

At this time, we wel-
comed Mr. Bohan,
Administrator of
W.H.G.H. who explained
the necessity for having
a fully equipped Inten-
sive Care Unit. This
would cost approxim-
ately $15,000. We have
several nurses working
at the hospital who are
trained for this Unit.
We already have over
half the amount necess-
ary for the Unit. Moved
by Mrs. Leone Slackand
seconded by Mrs. Betty
Martin that we take it

Schools Dilute Skills

Dilution of skills and

knowledge in mathem- -

atics and science taking
place in the new high
school programs in Ont-
ario are undermining
the preparation of stu-
dents.entering univer-
sity engineering pro-
grams, according toDr.
Leslie W. Shemilt, Dean
of the Faculty of Engin-
eering at McMaster
University in Hamilton.

Speaking recently be-
fore the Canadian
Ceramic Society’s 71st
annual meeting in
Toronto, Dean Shemilt
said that engineering
education in the pro-
vince is in peril be-
cause of this lack of
preparation at the high
school level and ‘‘for
the engineering schools
to adapt fully to the new
high school system will
be tremendously waste-
ful of human resources
and of financial re-
sources.”’
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Dean Shemilt em-
phasized that the
strength of adequate se-
quences of mathematics
and science must be
retained in the high
schools.

‘“Skills require hard
work,”” - he said, ‘“‘and
the basic strength of
engineering education
has always been on an
entering student who has
competence and de-
veloped skills in math-
ematics and science as
well as in writing and
communication.”’

on as a project to equip
the Intensive Care Unit.
A card is to be sent
to Mr. Charles Duncan
who is 100 years old,
April 16. Mrs. Helen
Snowden would like to
know the number of
tickets for the Annual
Dinner by March 27th.
Mrs. Leone Slack will
prepare programs.
Annual reports given
were out for each unit.

. Meeting adjourned until

May 2nd.

STELCO
APPOINTMENT

R. J. ROBERTSON

The appointment of Ross J.
Robertson to the position of
Technical Liaison Engineer
has been announced by
D C. McCrady, Chief
Engineer, Primary Works,
The Steel Company of
Canada, Limited. In this
capacity, Mr. Robertsonwil!
be responsible for liaison
with the various branches
of Government on technical
services and regional
planning pertaining to
Stelco’s projected Lake Erie
Development.

THE JARVIS HOTEL

DINING

ROOM

NOW OPEN
12:00 Noon TO 7:00 P.M.
Monday TO Saturday

/
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Senator Says-

e

Liberals Learned Lesson

by Jessie Miller

tor Joan Neiman,
» Toronto lawyer, add-
ressed more

ting in the Simcoe
;l:cereational Centre
last Wednesday. She
stated that the Federal
Liberal Government got
the message of the
voters last October and

were acting upon it.

She regretted the de-
feat of Dr. David Mar-
shall and stated that the
minority government
had learned its lessgn
and was acting upon it.
Bob Andras was doing
a good job in correct-
mg° the administration
of U.I.C. which had not
peen well handled, §he
said. Ottawa mustben-n-
formed of abuses 1n
order to correct them.

«write to Ottawa’’
and give constructive
criticism she said. The
members have learned
their lessons and will
act upon information re-
ceived.

Senators are now
more active than before.
She said she did not
believe that Senators
should have the veto
and stated that while
the senate was thought
to be composed of work-
ers who were put out to
pasture, she found this
to be a false idea.
Named to the senate last

Saddle
Club
News

The next general
meeting will be March
24th starting at 8:30
sharp in the Decewsville
Hall. It promises to be
a very interesting meet-
ing for two reasons.
First of all, there will
be a showing of the
movie ‘‘Rodeo,’’ cour-
tesy of the Purina Co.
Secondly, the question
of whether or not te
give a trophy for each
event this coming show
season will be voted on.
Hold on to your hats!

Don’t forget the big
dance coming up April
21st 9 p.m. at the Hag-
ersville Community
Centre. The Country
Driftwoods will be play-
Ing as everyone seemed
to enjoy them so much
iflt" the banquet in the
all.

Ar_lyone interested in
hosting a trail ride is
urged to contact Trail
Boss Dale Stadder, 776-
2158, R. R. 1, Selkirk.
Club memberships' are
available from Joan
Nelles, 765-2416, R. R.
3, Caledonia. If there is
any service club inter-
ested in having a horse
show put on this summer
you may obtain more in-
formation by calling
President Ken Johnston,
772-5479, R. R. 1, Can-
field. Thats all for now,
i‘»:: you all at the meet-
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September, she said she
found it to be a group of
very brilliant people.
Canadian citizens donot
realize its importance.

Trudeau is listening
now and changing. He
may ha2ve been too in-
tellect.al and therefore
had poor public rela-
tions she said. The West
really felt that the rest
of Canada did not care
about them, but theyare
now finding that the
Prime Minister is
interested and they are
loving him since his
recent visits there.

She stated that there
could be an election any-
time. The Liberals
remain in power by the
tolerance of the N.D.P.
and wish to get as much
accomplished as possi-
ble before the showdown
which could be within
two months. It is
necessary to be pre-
pared.

She said she would
like to take back to
Ottawa the report of a
change of feeling in
Norfolk - Haldimand
where Tobacco is the
problem. The tobacco
industry is the means
of - livelihood here and
must be supported.

Speaking of the Cap-
ital gains tax, she
asserted that Canada
was cone of the last cou-
ntries in the world to
adopt this and it is not

likely to be abolished.
But there will be
changes and while
abuses will be cleared
up, there will be no
witch hunt, she said.

The problem of wage
and price freeze is a
weekly subject of dis-
cussion, she said. If
everything cannot be
frozen, it is not only
unrealistic but ineffect-
ive. If wages are frozen
but rent goes up, some-
one will be caught.

_ She welcomed a ques-
tion period and sugges-
tions from the voters
in the area.

She was thanked by
Jean Sparks and pre-
sented with a carton of
appies which Norfoik is
famous for.

Head table guests
were Mayor Alfred Judd
Simcoe, Mr. and Mrs.
James Gibson, Cale-
donia, Don Sewell, Sec-
retary, Simcoe, Warden
Mr. and Mrs. Lorne
Hunter, (Port Rowan
Reeve) Rev. Harold
Cowie Simcoe, Senator
Joan Nieman Toronto,
Dr. and Mrs. David
Marshall, Cayuga. The
senator was introduced
by Dr. Marshall.

New Federal Officers
were named: Nonorary
President, Prime Min-
ister Trudeau; Don
Daley of Villa Nova re-
placed James Gibson as
President.

RINTING

Other officers are
Douglas Sheppard, Sim-
coe, first vice -
President, Gordon
North, Rockford, second
Vice-Presidents Jack
Lang, Caledonia, third
Vice - President; Don
Sewell, Simcoe, Sec-
retary; Dave Reid, Sim-
coe, Treasurer.

John Pow of Port
Dover succeeded Ernest
Craddock of Jarvis as
president at the provin-
cial level with his ex-
ecutive consisting of
Earl McConachie, Hag-
ersville, 1st Vice-
President; Ray Poole of

Port Rowan, second
Vice - President; Van
Duwyn Jarvis, third

Vice - President; Jim
Gonder, Cayuga, Secre-

tary and Helen Jack-
son, Simcoe, Trea-
surer.

A women’s associa-
tion was also formed.
The slate of officers
are Mrs. Laura Gibson,
Caledonia, President -
Mrs. Ruth Uetz, Water-
ford, first vice -
president; Mrs. Helen
Doyle, R. R. 3 Cale-
donia, second Vice -
President; Mrs. Gladys
Pearson, Port Rowan,
third Vice-President;
Mrs. Eleanor Hoover of
Selkirk, Secretary;
Mrs. Wilda Anderson of
Waterford, Treasurer.

Approximately 80 Hagersville Secondary
School students gave blood at Cayuga last
Friday. Pictured here is Joyce Martindale,
a grade 12 student, and a Red Cross worker.

(Staff Photo)
Births

KENESKY - Frank and daughter 7 lbs., 13 oz.
Carolyn (nee Bassin- on March 12 at West
dale) R. R. 2 Binbrook Haldimand General
Oni. are proud to Hespital, Hagersville.
announce the arrival ;
of their son Ronald
Michael (7 lbs. 11 0z.) .
at St. Joseph’s Hospital yy/f CAN SAVE YOU,

on March 15, 1973. A LOT OF LEGAL
LANNIGAN - Mr. and TENDER,IF YOU USE

o Lannigar o THE SERVICE THAT
WE RENDER

to announce the birth
of their son 7 lbs.,
12 oz. on March 13 o
at West Haldimand ae
General Hospital, Hag- [Py
]
00ERATE \Cigg”
RATES

ersville. A brother for
Martin, Karen, Kevin,
Michael, Colleen and
Shaun.

MIKLAVCIC - Mr. and
Mrs. Ivan Miklavcic of
R. R. 1 Hagersville
are pleased to annou-
nce the birth of their

587-2281 - JARVIS
ey

Share the Joy
Of All Special
Occasions . . .

Announcements that are happily

shared require stationery that is
beautiful. Select from our note-

worthy group of invitations.
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